
Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc. 

Membership Meeting 

 

Date held: July 5, 2014  Began: 2:00 PM  Mike Lessman Presiding 

This meeting was held at the Show Grounds. 

There were 32 members in attendance. 

Secretary’s report accepted as read, motion by: Kenny Frymoyer, 2nd by: Ray Hummel, Motion 

carried. 

There was no Treasurer’s report. 

 

Old Business: Discussed the fireworks for the fireworks show.  Mike Lessman 

mentioned that last year we purchased $500.00 worth of fireworks.  Because it went so well 

and we had enough donations to pay for all of it, it was decided to get $600.00 worth this year. 

DH&L Fire Company is coming again this year for the fireworks show.  They might be bringing 

an Ambulance.   

The Fireworks event has been advertised heavier this year.  It was advertised with: The Snyder 

County Times, Daily Item, B 98.3, Wheels 106.1, WQSU, Channel 16 and on our Facebook page. 

A question was asked about the fire company’s simulated accidents and if they were going to 

be happening this year.  They are talking about having them at the fall show. 

It was suggested announcing about collecting donations for the fireworks over the PA system.  

We will have donation boxes setting around and we will be sending a couple people on golf 

carts through the parking lot to help collect as well. 

It was mentioned that the sawmill floor is being replaced. 

The Case tractor is back and has been completely serviced and the brakes have been repaired. 

It was also mentioned that we are doing a lot more mowing around the grounds this year due 

to that the grounds are being used more.  It was mentioned that if anyone wants to help out 

with the mowing, the mowers are here to use. 



Discussed the show brochures.  The cost is too high to get them done so we are looking into 

doing the artwork ourselves which should save us around $1000.00 a year.  We will have to find 

a place to get them printed.   

Discussed the entertainment.  We are getting Lucky Afternoon for the fall show. 

Discussed the scales.  The scales are not working properly.  SCTPA changed the oil in the 

cylinder but it still does not weigh properly.  SCTPA is looking for a used digital sensor and read 

out to fit to the scales.  This will need to get fixed, especially since we are now doing money 

pulls. 

 

New Business: Discussed the walking trails.  It was mentioned that it was too wet this 

spring to work on them.  They are now being worked on.  They are being mowed, millings have 

been hauled in to fix up low wet spots, the bridge has been fixed and the trails have been 

cleaned up and trees hauled out. 

We received 30 loads of millings from PennDOT and are expecting around 15 more loads from 

Gutelius Excavating.   

Discussed the problem with dogs being left loose during the shows.  All dogs must be on a leash 

during events.  It is one of our rules of the grounds and it is a state law.   

The question was asked if Dennis plays the National Anthem before the pulls.  It was mentioned 

that he does but the PA system is not working well.   

 

At 2:30 PM, Kenny Frymoyer made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by: Keith Spigelmyer, Motion 

carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary  

 


